
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
EMERGENCY INFORMATION  

Sir Edmund Hillary Collegiate has recently participated in emergency training sessions, which included 

lockdown procedures. This was conducted under the guidance of our Health and Safety advisers,        

Harrison Tew. We are pleased to inform you that our students responded safely and maturely. 

The lockdown is now a part of our emergency procedures.  We will be implementing emergency        

protocol exercises each term to ensure all staff and students remain familiar with our processes. 

Should you hear of a lock down or evacuation please refrain from entering the collegiate grounds as you 

may be turned away. We will take every step to ensure that all student are safe  while we manage the 

emergency. 

Any information pertaining to an emergency occurring at the school will be updated on our website as 

regularly as possible. 
 

TERM 2 REPORT  

Term 2 has been an action packed term for everyone. It began with the year 7 students travelling to    

Rotorua to learn about Geo Thermal features. This was part of our Science programme.  

Strengthening our students understanding and empathy of different cultures was shown during Samoan 

Language  and Matariki Week where cultural crafts and food  was enjoyed and experienced by all         

collegiate students. In the middle of this newsletter you will see pictures of the different things that    

happened. As part of our Matariki celebrations Middle School went to the Town Centre and the Fresh 

Gallery to perform dance and poetry . This was our gift to our community.   

Four of our Samoan students competed in the Auckland Fagasa speech competition and 3 students placed 

in the top 4 places. This is a great achievement, congratulations to Praise, Penny and Adeleine.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our sports teams competed in the South Eastern Zones in soccer, hockey and rugby this term. We continue to be 

very successful placing in all of these sports.  Our collegiate is a wonderful place for learning and I love watching 

my students grow into confident young boys and girls. Thank you for your continued support throughout this 

term.  

Middle School Mana all day every day 




